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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Communication

DATE:

December 26, 2013
TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors



Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:

Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:

AMEND AIRPORT AGREEMENT CN-1917 WITH HOST INTERNATIONAL, INC. TO REDUCE LEASEHOLD INVESTMENT AMOUNT AND MODIFY SPACE AT GENERAL MITCHELL INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT (GMIA)
POLICY

County Board approval is required to amend concession agreements at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).

BACKGROUND
At its May 22, 2008 meeting the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors authorized Milwaukee County to enter into an agreement with Host International, Inc., for the operation of food and beverage concessions at GMIA under Official Notice No. 6292.  The Agreement was for a period of eleven (11) years, commencing November 1, 2008 and ending October 31, 2019.  At that same time, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors authorized Milwaukee County to enter into an agreement with SSP America, Inc., for the operation of food and beverage concessions.  Both companies submitted proposals for all locations contained in Official Notice No. 6292.  Official Notice No. 6292 required an investment amount commitment by restaurant location.  Host had proposed investing $836,320 in a Starbuck’s facility on Concourse C.  This location was subsequently awarded to SSP America, but the $836,320 was inadvertently included in Host’s total investment commitment of $8,139,945.  Airport Agreement CN-1917, therefore, requires an $836,320 reduction to the investment commitment contained in the Agreement.
Host was awarded a Bar/Grill on Concourse D, and committed $50,000 to upgrade the facility.  At the time of the Agreement award, this facility was relatively new, since it was part of the Concourse D stem remodel project that expanded the lower level to accommodate regional jets for Midwest Airlines.  With the changes in the airline industry, passenger traffic is greatly reduced on Concourse D, and  currently no passengers board aircraft on the Concourse D lower level stem.  All passengers board on the Concourse D upper level gates that are not near the Host Bar/Grill facility.  Host closed the Concourse D Bar/Grill about a year ago due to lack of business.  Airport staff recommends removal of the Bar/Grill from the Host Agreement and soliciting proposals for a retail operation in this space.  Since most Concourse D passengers pass by the facility on the way to their gates, this facility would attract more customers as a retail offering rather than a sit down Bar/Grill.  The removal of the Bar/Grill from the Host Agreement would require an additional $50,000 reduction in Host’s investment commitment, and would also reduce Host’s Minimum Annual Guarantee payment by $175,000. 
Most of the passenger traffic on Concourse D is concentrated on the North end of the hammerhead by the Delta Airline gates.  Host currently operates a Kiosk in approximately 50 square feet of floor space toward the middle of the Concourse D hammerhead.  Airport staff recommends relocating the Kiosk operation to a 365 square foot alcove that is closer to the Delta gates.  The alcove would provide better convenience for Delta passengers and is expected to increase sales.  
RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommend that Airport Agreement No. CN-1917 between Milwaukee County and Host International be amended, effective March 1, 2014, as follows:

1. Remove the Bar/Grill from the Leased Premises contained in Airport Agreement No. CN-1917.
2. The investment commitment contained in Airport Agreement No. CN-1917 shall be reduced from $8,139,945 to $7,253,625.
3. The Minimum Annual Guarantee shall be reduced from $2,641,400 to $2,466,400. 
4. The Concourse D Kiosk shall be deleted from the Agreement and approximately 365 square feet of space located in an alcove on the North end of the Concourse D hammerhead shall be added.
FISCAL NOTE

It is anticipated that Airport food and beverage concession revenue will decrease $175,000 per year, assuming no increase in food and beverage sales.  The reduction in food and beverage revenue will eventually be replaced with increased retail revenue.  There is no tax levy impact.
Prepared by:  
Kathy Nelson, Airport Properties Manager
Approved by:

_________________________________
____________________________________

Brian Dranzik, Director,


C. Barry Bateman

Department of Transportation


Airport Director
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